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Health and Environment Committee, Queensland Parliament  
Inquiry into Reducing E-cigarette Use in Queensland 
 
4 May 2023 
 
Dear Chair, 
 
Australia’s prescription-only model of regulating vaping products has failed to restrict youth 
access to these products and to enable smokers to legally access them to help them quit. 
Most Australian smokers who use vaping products break the law by obtaining them without a 
prescription because the AMA and most leading medical colleges discourage doctors from 
prescribing them. The demand for these products from smokers has created an unregulated 
illicit market and vape stores have allowed adolescents to access cheap, colourful, flavoured 
disposable nicotine vapes. 
 
A ban on the sale of disposable vapes is needed to deter youth uptake but it should be 
accompanied by efforts to reduce the vaping black market by ensuring that smokers have 
easy legal access to approved vaping products.  It is unclear that sales bans on all vaping 
products will accomplish these goals.  
 
I am concerned that Australian policy is based on poor-quality survey data on the prevalence 
of vaping among young people. The latest national survey data were collected in 2019 and 
the results of the 2022 survey will not be available before 2024, unless the federal 
government decides to expedite their analysis and release. In the absence of good 
prevalence data, public policy is being set by alarmist tabloid headlines that inflate the 
prevalence of adolescent vaping. These stories confuse vaping experimentation with regular 
use. They can also unwittingly increase adolescent curiosity about vaping by suggesting that 
the behaviour is far more common among their peers than it is. 
 
Other commitments have prevented me from making a more detailed submission to the 
inquiry on how nicotine vaping products should be regulated to achieve these goals. I attach 
a copy of an article that I recently co-authored which outlines an approach to regulating 
nicotine vaping products that would reduce youth access and uptake while allowing cigarette 
smokers to legally access these products for smoking cessation. 
 
I would be willing to appear before the committee and give more detailed evidence on these 
matters if requested. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 

Wayne Hall PhD AM FASSA FAHMS  
Emeritus Professor  
National Centre for Youth Substance Use Research 
 

  
  

 

  
















